
Legal Department Roger W. Steiner 
Corporate Counsel 
Telephone: (816) 556-2314 
Facsimile: (816) 556-2787 
Roger.Steiner@evergy.com 

December 23, 2022 
Morris Woodruff 
Secretary/Chief Regulatory Law Judge 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
200 Madison Street, P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, Missouri 65102-0360 

Re: Evergy Missouri Metro and Evergy Missouri West Compliance Tariffs 
(Docket Nos. ER-2022-0129 / 0130) 

Dear Secretary: 

Evergy Metro, Inc. d/b/a Evergy Missouri Metro (“EMM”) and Evergy Missouri West, 
Inc. d/b/a Evergy Missouri West (“EMW”) (collectively “Evergy” or the “Company”) filed 
compliance tariffs (“Compliance Tariffs’) in their respective above-referenced dockets pursuant 
to the Missouri Public Service Commission’s (“Commission”) Amended Report and Order 
(“Amended Report and Order”) issued on December 8, 2022. 

The tracking nos. for the Compliance Tariffs were originally filed on December 2, 2022 
and are as follows: 

 YE-2023-0103 (EMM Book 2)
 YE-2023-0104 (EMM Book 7)
 YE-2023-0105 (EMW Book 1)

All of the Compliance Tariffs have an effective date of January 1, 2023. Pursuant to 
ongoing discussions with and review by Staff, various substitutes were filed on: December 15, 
2022; December 18, 2022; December 20, 2022; December 21, 2022; December 22, 2022, and 
December 23, 2022. 

On December 19, 2022, Staff filed its Motion for Extension of Time (“Motion”) requesting 
that the Commission extend the deadline for Staff’s recommendation on the Compliance Tariffs 
from December 19, 2022 to December 27, 2022.  The Commission approved Staff’s Motion on 
December 20, 2022.  

Pursuant to ongoing discussions with Staff, the Company requests that the Commission 
extend the currently requested effective date from January 1, 2023 to January 10, 2023.   Doing so 
will allow the Commission to issue a tariff approval order with a 10-day effective date. 
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Thank you for your attention to this matter.  Please contact the undersigned with any 
comments or concerns. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Roger W. Steiner 

cc: Counsel for all parties. 


